

## Ross College Ross Medical Education Center

# ANNUAL SECURITY REPORT 2020/2021

## **Table of Contents**

ntroduction	5
Campus Safety & Security Procedures	5
Emergency Management Team Contact Information	6
Fimely Warning and Emergency Response and Evacuation Plan	7
Lockdown Procedures	8
Security & Access to Facilities	8
Crime Awareness and Prevention	9
Reporting Crimes	10
Crime documentation	11
Location to Crimes	11
Firearms and Weapons Policy	11
Sexual Assault Policy, Procedures and Programs	12
Important Definitions	12
The following also Constitute Violations of this Policy	14
Procedures of Reporting & Confidentiality	14
Response Procedures	15
Investigation Procedure	16
Determinations	17
Standard of Proof	17
Potential Sanctions	17
Outcome Notifications	18
Appeals	18
Sexual Assault Education and Programs	18
Counseling & Support	18
Bystander Intervention	19
Warning Signs of Abusive Behavior and Future Risks	19
Protective Measures	20
Sexual Offender Registration	21
Disciplinary Proceeding	21
Sex Offenders	21

Drug-Free Campus and Workplace	22
Drug and Alcohol Abuse Prevention Policy	22
Institutional Substance Abuse Sanction Policy	23
Description of Health Risk Associated with Alcohol Abuse and Drug Use	23
Legal Sanctions	23
Counseling and Treatment Centers	23
State and Local Drug Possessions Laws	24
Federal Trafficking Penalties	24
Federal Trafficking Penalties for Marijuana	26
Review and Distribution	26
Smoke-Free and Tobacco-Free Policy	27
Campus Contact Information	27
2020 Reported Campus Security Statistical Report	29
Ann Arbor Campus Crime Statistics	29
Battle Creek Campus Crime Statistics	30
Benton Harbor Campus Crime Statistics	31
Bowling Green Campus Crime Statistics	32
Brighton Campus Crime Statistic	33
Canton Campus Crime Statistic	34
Charleston Campus Crime Statistics	35
Cincinnati Campus Crime Statistics	36
Davison Campus Crime Statistics	37
Dayton Campus Crime Statistics	38
Elyria Campus Crime Statistics	39
Erlanger Campus Crime Statistics	40
Evansville Campus Crime Statistics	41
Flint Campus Crime Statistics	42
Fort Wayne Campus Crime Statistics	43
Grand Rapids North Campus Crime Statistics	44
Granger Campus Crime Statistics	45
Hopkinsville Campus Crime Statistics	46

Huntsville Campus Crime Statistics	47
Jackson Campus Crime Statistics	48
Johnson City Campus Crime Statistics	49
Kalamazoo Campus Crime Statistics	50
Kentwood Campus Crime Statistics	51
Knoxville Campus Crime Statistics	52
Kokomo Campus Crime Statistics	53
Lafayette Campus Crime Statistics	54
Lansing Campus Crime Statistics	55
Merrillville Campus Crime Statistics	56
Midland Campus Crime Statistics	57
Morgantown Campus Crime Statistics	58
Muncie Campus Crime Statistics	59
New Baltimore Campus Crime Statistics	60
Niles Campus Crime Statistics	61
North Canton Campus Crime Statistics	62
Ontario Campus Crime Statistics	63
Owensboro Campus Crime Statistics	64
Port Huron Campus Crime Statistics	65
Quad Cities Campus Crime Statistics	66
Roosevelt Park Campus Crime Statistics	67
Saginaw Campus Crime Statistics	68
Sylvania Campus Crime Statistics	69
Taylor Campus Crime Statistics	70
Warran Campus Crima Statistics	71

#### Introduction

Ross is committed to provide a safe and secure environment for all students and employees. Each Associate Director is responsible for promoting and maintaining a safe and secure learning environment for staff and students. Students are informed of required standards of conduct in the Student Guidelines they receive upon enrollment. Specific causes for dismissal are detailed. Employees receive an Employee Handbook upon being hired. The Standards of Conduct section explicitly chronicles offenses that lead to disciplinary action, up to and including discharge. Both students and employees sign receipts stating they have read and agree to abide by these stipulations. These signed receipts are then placed in the appropriate student or employee file.

Students and staff know that all extraordinary circumstances involving the safety and well-being of the campus occupants are to be reported promptly to the Associate Director. It is the Associate Director's responsibility to decide the nature of the concern and to determine whether "outside" agencies are to be contacted. The Associate Director can refer victims for counseling and/or other services. If it is deemed to be an "internal" matter, the Associate Director must consult with the Regional Campus Director and decide if there is a preponderance of evidence and if the offending party is to be: Verbally warned or dismissal for a specific period with definitive readmission standards to be met permanent dismissed.

The security report is prepared annually by the Annual Security Report Committee which consists of the Vice President of Financial Aid, Senior Vice President of Operations, Vice President of Talent Acquisition and Development, and Director of Compliance Review. It is intended to comply with the requirements of the Jeanne Clery Disclosure and Campus Security Policy and Campus Crime Statistic Act. The Campus Crime Statistics are gathered annual by the Associate Director from the local police department and reported campus crimes documented in Campus Crime file. This publication contains valuable information regarding the safety of the learning environment including statistics on criminal offenses occurring on campus and on public property surrounding the campus for the last three calendar years. The Annual Security Report is available on the Ross Education website; <a href="www.rosseducation.edu">www.rosseducation.edu</a> and a paper copy is available by request from the Associate Director. It is also disseminated to all current students and employees by October 1st of each year. Prospective student and employees can obtain a copy upon request or view it on the Ross website. New students will acknowledge receipt on where to view the report during the enrollment process by initialing the Applicant Disclosure Acknowledgement form. New employees will receive a copy during the onboarding process.

## **Campus Safety & Security Procedures**

Ross Medical Education Center and Ross College strives to provide a safe, organized and secure learning environment. For that reason, Ross will respond to any actual or perceived emergency with whatever the necessary course of action the situation mandates. Anyone with information warranting an emergency response must report the circumstances directly to the Associate Director and if necessary the appropriate law enforcement agencies.

Ross encourages accurate and prompt reporting of all crimes and safety concerns to proper authorities. Ross Medical Education Center and Ross College do not have any pastoral counselor or professional counselors. However, should any victim or witness wish to report a crime on a voluntary, confidential basis, the Associate Director will honor a request for confidentiality to the extent possible, but will include the crime(s) in the annual disclosure of crime statistics.

Ross does not maintain written agreements with state and local law enforcement agencies. While the campus security authorities, the Regional Campus Director, Associate Director, or the individual in charge at the time of the crime, do not have the authority to arrest individuals, Associate Directors do maintain a working relationship with the local law enforcement agency as demonstrated by the fact that they request annual crime statistics in order to include the statistics in the Annual Security Report. These annual statistics involve incidents that occur on campus and on public property which is adjacent to and accessible to the campus. The campus includes any building or property that is owned or controlled by the campus. Public property includes all public property that is within a reasonably contiguous geographic area of the institution such as the sidewalk, street or parking facility.

Ross enforcement of campus security varies from site to site depending upon each campus' physical locale. For the most part, Ross campuses are located in strip malls or large office buildings. Owners of these facilities often supply security for their tenants. In malls and other office buildings, security patrols routinely police the area and are available to Ross personnel upon request.

Ross does not have off-campus locations for student organizations so monitoring is not required.

## **Emergency Management Team Contact Information**

Ross Medical Education Center and Ross College Emergency Management Team consists of local campus personnel and corporate leaders. The Associate Director will serve as the Emergency Management Team Leader during a campus emergency or in the event of an alleged crime and should be contacted immediately. In cases of emergency, staff and faculty should not hesitate to activate the emergency services by pushing the "Panic Buttons" located in the campus, or by calling 911.

Ross specifies to each Associate Director upon hire that any occurrence requiring the reporting of a crime be immediately relayed to the appropriate corporate supervisor who will make the final decision regarding suitable follow-up action and warning notification.

All Ross campuses maintain a Ross Emergency Management Plan which is a comprehensive reference to assist Ross campuses in providing a safe learning environment. The plan includes specific procedures to implement in the event of an emergency. New personnel are orientated

on the Emergency Management Plan during the employment onboarding process via recorded webinar. Students are advised of the emergency procedures during Student Orientation.

Regional Campus Directors and Associate Directors are responsible for the overall direction of the emergency procedures at the campus. Responsibilities include:

- Assume overall direction of all emergency procedures based on actions and procedures outlined in the Emergency Management Plan.
- Take steps deemed necessary to ensure the safety of students, staff and other individuals.
- Determine whether to implement emergency protocols.

Faculty shall be responsible for the supervision of the students and shall remain with the student until directed otherwise. They shall:

- Supervise students under their charge
- Take steps to ensure the safety of students, staff and other individuals in the implementation of emergency protocols
- Direct students in their charge according to established emergency procedures.

All campuses are equipped with an emergency backpack and a first aid kit which is available in the event of an emergency. In addition to the Emergency Management Plan, Ross has created a "Security Plan for Facilities" document that describes the Security Systems.

## **Timely Warning and Emergency Response and Evacuation Plan**

Ross Medical Education Center and Ross College will issue a timely warning should a crime occur on-campus and/or on the public property surrounding the school if a crime represents a serious or continuing threat to students and employees. The threat may include threats to property, such as motor vehicle thefts. The Associate Director will immediately notify the campus community by verbal announcement or a fire alarm after looking at all the facts and determining the nature of the crime.

If there is an immediate threat to the campus community, the Associate Director will immediately notify the campus community in the event of a significant emergency or dangerous situation involving an immediate threat to the health or safety of students or employees occurring on the campus. In the event that the Associate Director is absent, the notification responsibility rests with the Associate Director or a minimum of one employee who is always on-site during campus hours of operation.

The Associate Director will take into account the safety of the campus when determining the content of the notification. The Associate Director will, without delay, initiate the notification system which may include a verbal announcement, sounding the fire alarm or activating a safety horn. (Exceptions may be made if in the professional judgment of the Associate Director,

after discussing the threat with local police, efforts to assist victims or to contain, respond to, or otherwise mitigate the emergency are compromised.)

The nature of the emergency will determine who should be notified, content of the notification and initiation of the notification system. Depending upon the emergency, local police, fire or emergency medical agencies may be contacted. Each campus maintains a list and contact information for these agencies.

Emergency Evacuation Route notices are posted throughout the campus in the event of a necessary evacuation. On a bi-annual basis, each campus conducts an emergency evacuation drill. The drill is documented by the Associate Director and a report is kept on file.

#### **Lockdown Procedures**

The Emergency Management Plan contains a Campus Lockdown Procedure. In the event where the Emergency Management Leader deems it necessary to put the building into lockdown, the campus will activate the Campus Lockdown Procedure. Testing of this emergency response procedure will to conducted and recorded on less than on a biannual basis.

### **Security & Access to Facilities**

Each Ross location is a commuter school; and maintains no campus residences. Campus hours vary based on class schedules. A minimum of one employee is always on-site during hours of operation. Responsibility for campus security rests with that employee. Students do not have access to our facilities unless the aforementioned staff person is "on duty." An employee opens the campus and an employee closes the campus.

All students and staff are required to wear Ross issued identification badges. Guests to the campus are required to sign-in at the reception desk upon arrival.

Each Ross campus is equipped with security initiatives that include the following:

- Access Control System
- Camera Surveillance Monitoring System
- Intrusion Detection System
- Keying System

In response to the recent COVID-19 Pandemic, all Ross campuses are following the recommendations from the Center of Disease Control and Prevention. Staff and students are made aware of the latest signs and symptoms of the COVID-19 virus as identified by the CDC. Virus carriers can be symptomatic or asymptomatic, so individuals are requested to use the guidelines listed below to mitigate exposure. Individuals with symptoms should:

- Remain/return home
- Contact a medical professional
- Contact Associate Director via phone to inform them and identify areas on campus that were recently accessed [if applicable]
- Provide medical clearance to return to campus

Health Screenings/temperature checks are completed by all staff, students and visitors entering the campus. Individuals with symptoms/exposure or temperature for 100.4 degrees, will be denied entrance to the campus.

#### **Crime Awareness and Prevention**

Each Ross location has a flier prominently displayed which provides information to students and employees on campus security, personal safety, crime and sexual assault prevention. The Student Guidelines and Ross Education, LLC Employee Handbook also addresses this subject. Additional questions and/or concerns regarding these issues should be brought to the Associate Director's attention where additional resources are available through pamphlets and community resources.

Initiatives that promote positive and healthy behaviors are incorporated throughout the curriculum which include good listening and communication skills, common courtesy, overcoming rejection, evaluating and understanding how anxiety and stress can be managed just to state a few. Campuses are also encouraged to provide guest speakers throughout the year to discuss topics relating to crime prevention and awareness initiatives.

#### **Crime Prevention**

Ross Medical Education Center and Ross College strives to promote a safe and secure learning environment. Unfortunately, Crime is a fact of life in public places. Be smart, take action and prevent crime:

- Do not carry large amounts of cash or credit cards
- Leave valuables at home
- Do not leave belongs unattended
- Go with someone, there is safety in numbers
- Stay away from isolated areas
- Scream if you think you are in danger
- Always lock your car and remove the keys
- If you are waiting for a bus or ride, stand balanced, keep hands free
- Wear comfortable clothes and shoes in case you need to move quickly

• Keep arms free and be prepared to drop bundles and run

Identity theft is one of the fastest growing crimes in the nation and students may be particularly vulnerable to this crime. Learn how to protect yourself and your future form identity theft by going to www.ed.gov/misused.

In the event of a sexual assault, it is important to preserve evidence. If you report the assault to the police, go as you are and report the assault right away. Also get medical help as soon as possible.

While on campus, extraordinary incidents involving safety and well-being of the campus' occupants are to be reported promptly to the Associate Director, Assistant Director, instructors or the local policy agency. Additional information regarding campus crime prevention can be obtained from the Associate Director.

## **Reporting Crimes**

Ross encourages crime victims or witnesses to immediately report the incident to the Associate Director or to 911 if an emergency. When reporting a crime:

- Accurately and promptly report crimes to the Regional Campus Director, Associate Director, or individual in charge at the time of the crime.
- Reporting crimes can be done on a confidential basis.
- The Associate Director is responsible for documenting all reported crimes and notifying the local authorities as required by law
- Campus staff is required to make timely warnings to students and staff regarding the
  occurrence of crimes that are reported to campus personnel and appear to be threating
  to individuals in the campus.
- Crime statistics are collected at each campus location and reported to the Vice President of Financial Aid who is responsible for submitting annually to the U.S. Department of Education Campus Safety and Security.
- The report published annually includes the institution's crime statistics

Campuses are not permitted to take retaliatory action against anyone with respect to the implementation of any provision of the Jeanne Clery Disclosure of Campus Security Policy and Campus Crime Statistics Act.

#### **Crime documentation**

The individual receiving information regarding the crime is responsible for completing a confidential Campus Log form which is located in the Associate Director's office. The Campus Log should include:

- Name of individual reporting crime
- Nature/type of crime/complaint
- Campus of incident
- Date of report incident
- Date of form completion
- Disposition of complaint, if known

#### **Location to Crimes**

The Federal Jeanne Clery Disclosure and Campus Security Policy and Campus Crime Statistic Act (Clery Act) defines the physical parameter for reporting crimes specified in the Act. Postsecondary schools are required to disclose statistics for certain crimes that occurred on campus and on public property within and immediately adjacent to school-owned buildings and property. Campus includes any building or property that is owned or controlled by the campus. Public property includes all public property that is within a reasonable contiguous geographic area of the institution such as the sidewalk, street or parking facility.

## **Firearms and Weapons Policy**

Ross Medical Education Center and Ross College strictly prohibits the possession of firearms and weapons on all campuses. Other than police officers or military personnel on active duty, no person, including a licensee, may possess firearms anywhere on campus, whether in a building or on the grounds.

#### **Firearms**

- Any device that shoots a bullet, pellet, tranquilizer, pear dart, paintball or other projectile, whether loaded or unloaded, including those powered by CO2.
- This includes, but is not limited to guns, air guns, dart guns, pistols, revolvers, rifles, cannons, etc. and any ammunition for any such device.

#### Weapon

 Any device that is designed to or traditionally used to inflect harm. This includes, but is not limited to:  Firearms, slingshots, switchblades, daggers, blackjacks, brass knuckles, bows and arrows, hand grenades, hunting knives, nun-chucks, throwing starts, or any object that could be reasonably construed as a weapon.

Anyone possessing a firearm or weapon will be asked to remove it from the campus or school event immediately. If the firearm and/or weapon are not immediately removed law enforcement will be notified and the Emergency Management Procedures will be activated.

Any employee aware of a violation of this policy is required to immediately notify the Associate Director or supervisor on duty. Any student, faculty or staff member violating this policy will be severely sanctioned, up to and including dismissal from school. Additionally, violations of the school's Firearms and Weapons Policy may result in criminal prosecution.

## **Sexual Assault Policy, Procedures and Programs**

Ross values civility, dignity, diversity, education, honesty, and safety and is firmly committed to maintaining a campus environment free from all forms of sex discrimination, sexual harassment, and sexual assault. Sexual Misconduct and Relationship Violence, defined more specifically below, are inconsistent with these values, violate institutional policy, and will not be tolerated at Ross and are expressly prohibited. Similarly, retaliation for having brought forward a concern or allegation or for participating in an investigation of a report of Sexual Misconduct or Relationship Violence is also expressly prohibited and is grounds for disciplinary action.

This Policy provides information regarding how an individual – whether a student, faculty member, or staff member can make a report of Sexual Misconduct or Relationship Violence impacting a student and how Ross will proceed once it is made aware of any such report. The report also includes education and prevention programs.

In compliance with Title IX, Ross has designed Jeffrey Biltz, Vice President of Compliance as the Title IX Coordinator. He can be reached at <a href="mailto:jbiltz@rosseducation.edu">jbiltz@rosseducation.edu</a> or 810-941-8066. Doreen Kephart, Vice President of Talent Acquisition and Development, is the Title IX Investigator. She can be contact at <a href="mailto:dkephart@rosseducation.edu">dkephart@rosseducation.edu</a> or 810-637-6100 extension 20014.

#### **Important Definitions**

This Policy prohibits "Sexual Misconduct" and "Relationship Violence," broad categories encompassing the conduct defined below. Sexual Misconduct and Relationship Violence can be committed by anyone, including third parties, and can occur between people of the same sex or different sexes and regardless of one's biological sex or transgendered sex. This policy applies

to Sexual Misconduct and Relationship Violence that is committed against a student when that Sexual Misconduct or Relationship Violence occurs: (i) on campus; (ii) off-campus if in connection with a Ross-sponsored program or activity; or (iii) off-campus if allegedly perpetrated by a fellow student, faculty member, staff member, or third party when the victim/reporting student reasonably believes that the off-campus conduct has created a hostile educational environment.

- Dating Violence Violence or threat of violence committed by a person who is or has been in a social relationship of a romantic or intimate nature with the alleged victim. The existence of such a relationship is generally determined based on a consideration of the length and type of relationship and the frequency of interaction.
- Domestic Violence A felony or misdemeanor crime of violence, including but not limited to sexual or physical abuse or the threat of such abuse, committed by a current or former spouse or intimate partner or any other person from whom the student is protected under federal or applicable state law.
- *Sexual Assault* Having or attempting to have sexual contact with another individual without that person's consent.
- Sexual Exploitation An act attempted or committed through the abuse or exploitation of another person's sexuality. Examples include, but are not limited to, prostituting another student; inducing a student into sexual contact, or activity by implicit or explicit threat of exposure of personal information or academic consequences.
- *Indecent Exposure* the exposure of the private or intimate parts of the body in a lewd manner in public or in private premises when the accused may be readily observed.
- Sexual Harassment unwelcome sexual advances, requests for sexual favors, and other physical or verbal conduct of a sexual nature.
- Stalking A course of conduct directed at a specific person that would cause a
  reasonable person to fear for their own safety or the safety of others or suffer
  substantial emotional distress. A course of conduct means two or more acts in which a
  person directly, indirectly or through third parties, by any action, method, device or
  means, follows, monitors, observes, surveils, threatens, or communicates to or about a
  person or interferes with a person's property.
- Consent Permission that is clear, knowing, voluntary and express prior to engaging in and during an act. Consent is active, not passive. Silence, in and of itself, cannot be interpreted as consent. Consent can be given by words or actions, as long as those words or actions create mutually understandable clear permission regarding willingness to engage in sexual activity.

#### The following also Constitute Violations of this Policy

- Complicity Assisting, facilitating, or encouraging the commission of a violation of this Policy.
- Retaliation Acts or attempted acts for the purpose of interfering with any report, investigation, or proceeding under this Policy, or as retribution or revenge against anyone who has reported Sexual Misconduct or Relationship Violence or who has participated (or is expected to participate) in any manner in an investigation, or proceeding under this Policy. Prohibited retaliatory acts include, but are not limited to, intimidation, threats, coercion, or discrimination. To be clear, retaliation against a Complainant for reporting an incident or against any witness who participates in an investigation is strictly prohibited.

#### "Complainants" and "Respondents"

 Ross is not a court of law. We also do not engage in victim-blaming or rushes to judgment. Therefore, without judgment, we refer to anyone who reports that he/she has experienced Sexual Misconduct as a "Complainant" and to anyone who reportedly has engaged in Sexual Misconduct as a "Respondent."

#### **Procedures of Reporting & Confidentiality**

Ross encourages victims of Sexual Misconduct & Relationship Violence to talk to somebody about what happened so individuals can get the support they need, and so the school can respond appropriately.

Ross will seek to protect the privacy and confidentiality of the individuals involved in any report of alleged Sexual Misconduct or Relationship Violence to the extent possible and allowed by law. The Associate Director will evaluate any request for confidentiality in the context of the school's responsibility to provide a safe and nondiscriminatory environment to all members of its community.

Ross will complete any publicly available record-keeping, including Clery Act reporting and disclosure, without the inclusion of identifying information about the alleged victim. It will also maintain as confidential any interim measures or remedies provided to the alleged victim to the extent that maintaining confidentiality will not impair its ability to provide the interim measures or remedies.

In addition to internal reporting, Ross strongly encourages anyone who believes they have experienced a sexual assault (or any other crime) to make a report to local law enforcement. Collection and preservation of evidence relating to the reported sexual assault is essential for law enforcement investigations, so prompt reporting of the incident to law enforcement is especially critical. The evidence may help prove that the alleged criminal offense occurred and

to obtain a protection order. Designated staff will, upon request, assist an individual in making a report to law enforcement as necessary and appropriate.

Although Ross strongly encourages Complainants to report to local law enforcement, such a report is not a prerequisite to the school's review and investigation of any complaint covered by this Policy. Ross will honor a Complainant's request not to report the matter to local law enforcement UNLESS it is believed that the safety and security of the campus community is at risk. In this event, Ross will endeavor to notify a Complainant or Reporter of the institution's intent to report the matter to law enforcement in advance of any such report.

Ross does not limit the time frame for reporting under this Policy, although a delay in reporting may impact the College's ability to take certain actions.

Other Code of Conduct Violations: The College encourages students who have been the victim of Sexual Misconduct or Relationship Violence to come forward. Students should not be discouraged from reporting such incidents because they fear discipline for their own violations of the Student Code of Conduct, such as use of alcohol on campus. Therefore, Ross has discretion not to pursue other violations of the Student Code of Conduct that occurred in the context of the reported incident of Sexual Misconduct or Relationship Violence.

#### **Response Procedures**

Students are encouraged to report any incident of Sexual Misconduct or Relationship Violence to the Associate Director. If a report is made verbally, Ross will request a written statement by the student. Should a student or employee report to the school that she has been the victim of dating violence, domestic violence, sexual assault or stalking, Ross will provide a written explanation of the student's rights and options. The institution will also provide a written statement to the student or employee about existing counseling, health, mental health, victim advocacy, legal assistance, visa and immigration assistance, student financial aid, and other services available for victims, both within the institution and in the community.

Upon receipt of a report, Ross will generally proceed as described below.

Investigation Commencement: Ross will provide a timely and thorough investigation. Barring exigent circumstances, cases of Sexual Misconduct and Relationship Violence will generally be resolved within a 60-day period once the incident has been reported. An extension of time may be necessary if witnesses are unavailable or uncooperative or due to other extenuating circumstances beyond the control of the investigator.

*Initial Response*: Once Ross is put on notice of possible Sexual Misconduct and Relationship Violence, the Complainant will be offered in writing appropriate confidential support, accommodations, and other resources and will be notified of applicable policies and procedures. Accommodations include the ability to alter academic schedules, to withdraw

from/retake a class without penalty, and to access academic support. Ross will compile with any court issued personal protection, no contact orders or restraining orders to ensure the safety of the complainant while on campus. The Respondent also will be offered appropriate resources and notified of applicable policies and procedures.

Interim Intervention: Pending a final determination, the Associate Director will take appropriate interim measures. These measures may include, but are not limited to, the imposition of a no-contact order and/or employment and academic modifications. Staff may limit a student or organization's access to certain Ross facilities or activities pending resolution of the matter. Ross may impose an interim suspension on the Respondent pending the resolution of an alleged violation when Ross determines, in its sole discretion, that it is necessary in order to protect the safety and well-being of members of the campus community.

Decision to Proceed to Investigation: If the Complainant is willing to participate in the review and investigation process, Ross will proceed as described below.

If the Complainant requests a confidential investigation, Ross will seek to protect the privacy and confidentiality of the Complainant to the extent possible and allowed by law. The Associate Director will evaluate any request for confidentiality in the context of the school's responsibility to provide a safe and nondiscriminatory environment to all members of its community.

If a confidential investigation is requested and agreed to, Ross will investigate without revealing the name of the Complainant in any interview or email and will not ask questions that inadvertently or reasonably could reveal the identity of the Complainant.

If the Complainant asks that the report of sexual misconduct not be pursued, Ross will consider the interests of the Complainant, the campus community, law enforcement, and/or other appropriate interests under the circumstances. The Associate Director, in consultation with the Regional Campus Director, will make a final decision on whether an investigation will take place and to what extent, and notify the Complainant promptly.

#### **Investigation Procedure**

Investigators do not function as advocates for either Complainants or Respondents. Investigators can, however, identify advocacy and support resources for either Complainants or Respondents.

The Respondent will receive written notice of the report and the nature of the alleged misconduct. He/She will be advised in writing of the investigation process and opportunity to provide any relevant evidence.

The investigation will generally be conducted by the Associate Director if the Respondent is a student. If the Respondent is a faculty or staff member, Human Resources will also participate in the investigation.

The investigator will separately interview both Complainant and Respondent. Both parties will be able to provide evidence and suggest other witnesses to be interviewed. The investigator will interview other relevant witnesses and review any other available relevant evidence. Both the Complainant and Respondent can have another individual present during their own respective interviews. If the Complainant or Respondent elects, they may have an attorney present during their own interview, but said attorney may not advocate during the interview.

#### **Determinations**

- For cases where the Respondent is a student The investigator will present all evidence
  to the Associate Director. In all cases, the Associate Director will be appropriately
  trained on an annual basis regarding issues related to dating violence, domestic
  violence, sexual assault, and stalking and on how to conduct an investigation and
  hearing process that protects the safety of victims and promotes accountability.
- The Associate Director will weigh the evidence presented and decide whether additional evidence is necessary for consideration. Ultimately, the Associate Director will make a determination of whether a violation of the Sexual Misconduct & Relationship Violence Policy or any other policy has occurred.
  - Ross reserves the right to convene a Determination Panel to review the evidence and make the determination in appropriate circumstances.
- For cases where the Respondent is a faculty or staff member The investigator will
  present all evidence to the Associate Director. The Associate Director will consult with
  the Regional Campus Director to weigh the evidence presented and make a
  determination whether a violation of the Sexual Misconduct & Relationship Violence
  Policy or any other policy has occurred.

#### **Standard of Proof**

In all cases under the Sexual Misconduct policy, the Associate Director will determine if a violation of policy has occurred by the preponderance of evidence standard. Thus, he/she will determine whether it is more likely than not that a violation has occurred.

#### **Potential Sanctions**

If a violation of policy has been found, the Associate Director will impose appropriate sanctions, including but not limited to coaching, training, probation, suspension, or expulsion in the case of students or coaching, training, written warning, demotion, or termination in the case of employees.

#### **Outcome Notifications**

Both the Complainant and Respondent will be notified in writing of the outcome of the investigation and of the sanctions imposed, if any.

#### **Appeals**

If the Complainant or Respondent is a student, he or she may appeal the outcome determination by written appeal to the Associate Director within 15 days of notification of the outcome. An appeal may be made based only on one or more of the following reasons:

- 1. New and significant evidence appeared that could not have been discovered by a properly diligent charged student or complainant before or during the original investigation and that could have changed the outcome.
- The Finding is Arbitrary and Capricious Reading all evidence in the favor of the nonappealing party, the finding was not supported by reasonable grounds or adequate consideration of the circumstances. In deciding appeals, the Associate Director is allowed to make all logical inferences in benefit of the non-appealing party.
- 3. Disproportionate Sanctions The sanctions were disproportionate to the findings.

The appeal shall consist of a written statement requesting review of the conduct decision or sanction and explaining in detail the basis for the appeal. The Associate Director, or designated representative, will notify the non-appealing party of the request for an appeal. Within five working days of receipt of the notice, the non-appealing party may submit a written statement to be included in the case file. The appeal may proceed without the non-appealing party's written statement if it is not submitted within the designated time limit.

The Associate Director in collaboration with the campus supervisor will make a determination of the appeal within 15 business days of receipt. All Appeal decisions are final.

#### **Sexual Assault Education and Programs**

Educational programs consist of primary prevention and awareness programs that include initiatives and strategies intended to stop dating violence, domestic violence, sexual assault and stalking before they occur through the promotion of positive and healthy behaviors. These programs also include material that promotes good listening, communication skills, and common courtesy that are incorporated throughout each program of study. Ross has partnered with Career Edge to develop the Ross Edge which is a series of web based modules to include training on sexual assault and drug prevention. The Campus Directors also maintain a file with a series of informational brochures that address these topics.

#### **Counseling & Support**

Ross does not offer on-campus victim's services, however a variety of support resources are available on campus and in the community to assist students and employees in dealing with sexual assault, domestic

violence, dating violence and stalking. Contact your Associate Director for the resources available in your community. You can also contact the following services directly:

- Domestic Violence Resource Center- 24-hour crisis Line 866-469-8600 or http://www.dvrcor.org/
- National Center for Victims of Crime- 855-4-VICTIM or <a href="https://victimsofcrime.org/">https://victimsofcrime.org/</a>
- Break the Cycle- https://www.breakthecycle.org/

#### **Bystander Intervention**

A bystander is an individual other than the victim who is present when an act of dating violence, domestic violence, staking or sexual assault is occurring or when a situation is occurring in which a reasonable person feels as though some protection action is required to prevent sexual assault, dating violence, domestic violence or stalking. Bystanders, if active, can prevent harm or intervene with safe and positive options before a situation gets worse. Examples of active bystander intervention include: not leaving an overly intoxicated person in a bar/party alone, walking a classmate to his/her car after class, calling police when a potentially violent situation is unfolding, not leaving an unconscious person along, or intervening when someone is being belittled, degraded or emotionally abused.

#### **Warning Signs of Abusive Behavior and Future Risks**

No victim is ever to blame for being assaulted or abused. Unfortunately, a person who is the victim of sexual, domestic violence or dating violence is more likely to be re-victimized. Below are some tips to help reduce your risk, recognize warning signs of abusive behavior and avoid potential attacks.

#### Warning Signs of Abuse Behavior

Domestic and dating abuse often escalates from threats and verbal abuse to violence. While physical injury may be the most obvious danger, the emotional and psychological consequences of domestic and dating violence are also severe. Warning signs of dating and domestic violence included:

- Being afraid of your partner
- Constantly watching what you say to avoid a "blow up"
- Feelings of low self-worth and helplessness about your relations
- Feeling isolated from family or friends because of your relations
- Hiding bruises or other injuries from family or friends
- Being prevented from working, studying, going home and/or using technology (including you mobile phone)
- Being monitored by your partner at home, work or school
- Being forced or pressured to do anything you don't want to do

#### Help Reduce Your Risk and Avoid Potential Attacks

- If you are being abused or suspect that someone you know is being abused, speak up or intervene
- Get help by seeking information and support services from local agencies
- Lean how to look for "red flags" in relations so you can learn to avoid some of those characteristics in future partners
- Consider getting a protective order or a no contact order from the local court
- Learn more about what behaviors constituted dating and domestic violence, understand it is not your fault and talk with friends and family members about ways you can be supported
- Trust your instincts, if something doesn't feel right in relations, speak up or end it

#### **Sexual Assault Prevention**

- Be aware of rape drugs
- Try not to leave your drink unattended
- Only drink from un-open containers or from drinks you have watched being made and poured
- Avoid group drinks like punch bowls
- Cover your drink. It is easy to slip in a small pill even while you are holding your drink
- Hold a cup with your hand over the top, or choose drinks that are contained in a bottle and keep your thumbs over the nozzle
- If you feel extremely tired or drunk for no apparent reason, you may have been drugged. Find your friends and ask them to leave with you as soon as possible.
- If you suspect you have been drugged, go to a hospital and ask to be tested
- Keep track of how many drinks you have had to drink
- Try to come and leave with a group of people you trust
- Avoid giving out your personal information. If someone asks for your number, take his/her number instead of giving out yours.

#### **Protective Measures**

Ross will provide students and employee victims (whether the offense occurred on or off campus) with written notification for the survivor's rights and about existing counseling, health, mental health, victim advocacy, legal assistance, visa and immigration assistance, student financial aid, and other services available for victims.

Ross will also provide students and employee victim with written notification of options for, available assistance in, and how to request changes to academic, living, transportation, and working situations or protective measures. If so requested the victim, and reasonable available, regardless of whether the victim chooses to report the crime to local law enforcement.

#### **Sexual Offender Registration**

Information regarding a list of sexual offenders provided by State under Section 121 of the Adam Walsh Child Protection and Safety Act of 2006 can be viewed at the local law enforcement agency or obtained from the following websites:

Alabama https://www.registeredoffenderslist.org/alabama-sex-offenders.html

Indiana <a href="http://www.icrimewatch.net/indiana.php">http://www.icrimewatch.net/indiana.php</a>

lowa <a href="https://www.iowasexoffender.gov/search">https://www.iowasexoffender.gov/search</a>

Kentucky <a href="http://kspsor.state.ky.us/">http://kspsor.state.ky.us/</a>

Michigan <a href="https://www.michigan.gov/msp/0,4643,7-123-1878">https://www.michigan.gov/msp/0,4643,7-123-1878</a> 24961---,00.html

Ohio <a href="http://www.icrimewatch.net/index.php?AgencyID=55149">http://www.icrimewatch.net/index.php?AgencyID=55149</a>

Tennessee <a href="https://sor.tbi.tn.gov/SOMainpg.aspx">https://sor.tbi.tn.gov/SOMainpg.aspx</a>

West Virginia <a href="https://apps.wv.gov/StatePolice/SexOffender/">https://apps.wv.gov/StatePolice/SexOffender/</a>

## **Disciplinary Proceeding**

Upon written request, the Higher Education Opportunity Act requires schools to disclose, to the alleged victim of a crime of violence or a non-forcible sex offense, the results of any disciplinary hearing related to the offense conducted by the campus against the student who is the alleged perpetrator or the crime or offense. If the alleged victim is deceased as a result of the crime or offense, the campus must provide the results of the disciplinary hearing to the victim's next of kin, if a written request is received.

#### **Sex Offenders**

Law enforcement information provided by states under 42 USC 14071(i) concerning registered sex offenders may be obtained at: <a href="https://www.fbi.gov/scams-and-safety/sex-offender-registry">https://www.fbi.gov/scams-and-safety/sex-offender-registry</a>.

## **Drug-Free Campus and Workplace**

The statement, "Unlawful possession, use or distribution of illicit drugs/alcohol on school premises or as part of any Ross activity is strictly prohibited and punishable by law." Legal sanctions range from misdemeanor to felony. Comprehensive drug abuse education and treatment information is included in this Annual Security Report. Detailed legal sanctions, institutional sanctions, health risks, and available drug/alcohol treatment programs in each school location are included. This information was prepared in response to the federal government's requirements stipulated in the Drug-Free Schools and Campuses Act of 1990.

### **Drug and Alcohol Abuse Prevention Policy**

Understanding that the educational process is seriously impaired by alcohol/drug abuse, we at Ross, incompliance with the Federal Drug-Free Schools and Communities Act (Public Law 101-226) provide you with this drug information. Ross is committed to creating a safe and secure learning environment for both its staff and students. Therefore, it is incumbent upon us to formulate specific student/employee standards of conduct.

As a student or employee of Ross, you must agree not to possess, use or distribute illicit drugs of any kind (including alcohol) on campus property or at any student activity. The Annual Security Report provides you with further detail regarding this matter. Included are institutional, State and Federal sanctions, known health risks associated with drug abuse and hotline numbers that direct callers to drug/alcohol treatment centers in the local community. Please refer to this website for information regarding the health risks associated with the use of illicit drugs and alcohol <a href="https://www.campusdrugprevention.gov/">https://www.campusdrugprevention.gov/</a>. Your Associate Director also has more detailed information in a comprehensive drug abuse information file which is available to you in confidence.

Increased awareness of alcohol and other drug problems and their prevention is critical. Prevention efforts can take many forms. Some of these are as follows:

- Set guidelines for low-risk use of legal drugs
- Not drinking alcohol is always an acceptable choice
- For those who choose to drink, drink moderately. Two standard drinks per day and one standard drink per day for women should be the maximum
- Develop communications skills to increase the awareness of drug problems amongst other adults. Listen if you have a friend with a problem
- Set an example for others to remain drug free
- Make changes in your life to help reduce the risk to yourself and others
- Know the facts, some of which are explained in this packet

## **Institutional Substance Abuse Sanction Policy**

In order to provide a safe environment conducive to a quality educational experience, Ross Education, LLC will not tolerate the possession, use or distribution of illicit drugs and alcohol on campus premises or at any campus related function. Any student or employee caught violating this corporate policy will be disciplined, up to and including discharge. When appropriate, or required by law, Ross Education, LLC will also notify law enforcement officials.

Students terminated due to this policy who subsequently seek and successfully complete a recognized substance abuse rehabilitation program may apply for reinstatement. Any such request must be accompanied by appropriate written documentation from this treatment facility. Upon receipt of the documentation, a meeting will take place between the student and the Campus Director.

## Description of Health Risk Associated with Alcohol Abuse and Drug Use

Physical problems such as liver damage, hypertension, brain damage, respiratory problems, high blood pressure, malnutrition, skin disorders, ulcers and increased risk of infection may occur. Even occasional use, if excessive, may result in health problems or even death; i.e., overdose, drinking accidents, arguments, violence, injuries and other problems. Alcohol and drugs taken during pregnancy can also have a profound, adverse effect on the fetus.

## **Legal Sanctions**

Local, State and Federal laws include punishments for the unlawful possession, use or distribution of illicit drugs and alcohol. Legal sanctions range from misdemeanor to felony. Penalties may include imprisonment and fines. Certain penalties are mandatory. In some instances, penalties are increased if a person eighteen years or older distributes drugs to a person under eighteen who is at least three years younger than the distributor. Penalties may also be increased if a person possesses drugs on or near school property.

## **Counseling and Treatment Centers**

Before an individual can make a commitment to a treatment center, he or she must realize that the use of drugs and alcohol is not normal, but abusive. Early intervention by family, friends, employers or treatment professionals can start the recovery process before a crisis occurs. Treatment programs vary. The type of drug or drugs being abused strongly affects treatment strategies. Most treatment centers treat their clients on an out-patient basis while others operate on a residential basis. If you would like additional information and/or information

- Substance Abuse and Mental Health Administration 1.800.662.HELP
- National Institute on Drug Abuse 1.301.443.1124

about local treatment centers, please contact the following:

National Suicide Prevention Lifeline – 1.800.273.TALK

## **State and Local Drug Possessions Laws**

General: <a href="https://www.drugpossessionlaw.com/">https://www.drugpossessionlaw.com/</a>

Alabama: <a href="https://www.drugpossessionlaw.com/alabama/">https://www.drugpossessionlaw.com/alabama/</a>

Indiana <a href="https://www.drugpossessionlaw.com/indiana/">https://www.drugpossessionlaw.com/indiana/</a>

lowa <a href="https://www.drugpossessionlaw.com/iowa/">https://www.drugpossessionlaw.com/iowa/</a>

Kentucky <a href="https://www.drugpossessionlaw.com/kentucky/">https://www.drugpossessionlaw.com/kentucky/</a>

Michigan <a href="https://www.drugpossessionlaw.com/michigan/">https://www.drugpossessionlaw.com/michigan/</a>

Ohio <a href="https://www.drugpossessionlaw.com/ohio/">https://www.drugpossessionlaw.com/ohio/</a>

Tennessee <a href="https://www.drugpossessionlaw.com/tennessee/">https://www.drugpossessionlaw.com/tennessee/</a>

West Virginia <a href="https://www.drugpossessionlaw.com/westvirginia/">https://www.drugpossessionlaw.com/westvirginia/</a>

## **Federal Trafficking Penalties**

DRUG/SCHEDULE	QUANTITY	PENALTIES	QUANTITY	PENALTIES
Cocaine (Schedule II) Cocaine Base (Schedule II) Fentanyl (Schedule II) Fentanyl Analogue (Schedule I) Heroin (Schedule I) LSD (Schedule I) Methamphetamine (Schedule II) PCP (Schedule II)	QUANTITY  500–4999 grams mixture  28–279 grams mixture  40–399 grams mixture  10–99 grams mixture  1–9 grams mixture  5–49 grams pure or  50–499 grams mixture  10–99 grams pure or  10–99 grams pure or  solution in the properties of the properties	First Offense: Not less than 5 yrs, and not more than 40 yrs. If death or serious injury, not less than 20 or more than life. Fine of not more than \$5 million if an individual, \$25 million if not an individual.  Second Offense: Not less than 10 yrs, and not more than life. If death or serious injury, life imprisonment. Fine of not more than \$8 million if an individual, \$50 million if not an individual.	S kgs or more mixture 280 grams or more mixture 400 grams or more mixture 100 grams or more mixture 1 kg or more mixture 10 grams or more mixture 50 grams or more pure or 500 grams or more mixture 100 gm or more mixture 100 gm or more pure or 1 kg or more mixture	First Offense: Not less than 10 yrs, and not more than life. If death or serious injury, not less than 20 or more than life. Fine of not more than \$10 million if an individual, \$50 million if not an individual.  Second Offense: Not less than 20 yrs, and not more than life. If death or serious injury, life imprisonment.  Fine of not more than \$20 million if an individual.  2 or More Prior Offenses: Life imprisonment. Fine of not more than \$20 million if not an individual.

		PENALTIES
Other Schedule I & II drugs (and any drug product containing Gamma	Any amount	First Offense: Not more than 20 yrs. If death or serious injury, not less than 20 yrs, or more than life. Fine \$1 million if an individual, \$5 million if not an individual.
Hydroxybutyric Acid) Flunitrazepam (Schedule IV)	1 gram	Second Offense: Not more than 30 yrs. If death or serious bodily injury, life imprison- ment. Fine \$2 million if an individual, \$10 million if not an individual.
Other Schedule III drugs	Any amount	First Offense: Not more than 10 years. If death or serious injury, not more that 15 yrs. Fine not more than \$500,000 if an individual, \$2.5 million if not an individual.
		Second Offense: Not more than 20 yrs. If death or serious injury, not more than 30 yrs. Fine not more than \$1 million if an individual, \$5 million if not an individual.
All other Schedule IV drugs	Any amount	First Offense: Not more than 5 yrs. Fine not more than \$250,000 if an individ-
Flunitrazepam (Schedule IV)	Other than 1 gram or	ual, \$1 million if not an individual.
	more	Second Offense: Not more than 10 yrs. Fine not more than \$500,000 if an individual, \$2 million if other than an individual.
All Schedule V drugs	Any amount	First Offense: Not more than 1 yr. Fine not more than \$100,000 if an individual, \$250,000 if not an individual.  Second Offense: Not more than 4 yrs. Fine not more than \$200,000 if an individual, \$500,000 if not an individual.

Source: **Drugs of Abuse** | A DEA Resource Guide: 2020 EDITION

## **Federal Trafficking Penalties for Marijuana**

DRUG	QUANTITY	1st OFFENSE	2nd OFFENSE *
Marijuana (Schedule I)	1,000 kg or more marijuana mixture; or 1,000 or more marijuana plants	Not less than 10 yrs. or more than life. If death or serious bodily injury, not less than 20 yrs., or more than life. Fine not more than life. Fine not more than life. Fine not more than \$10 million if an individual, \$50 million if other than an individual.	Not less than 20 yrs. or more than life. If death or serious bodily injury, life imprisonment. Fine not more than \$20 moillion if an individual, \$75 million if other than an individual.
Marijuana (Schedule I)	100 kg to 999 kg marijuana mixture; or 100 to 999 marijuana plants	Not less than 5 yrs. or more than 40 yrs. If death or serious bodily injury, not less than 20 yrs., or more than life. Fine not more than life. Fine not more than \$5 million if an individual, \$25 million if other than an individual.	Not less than 10 yrs. or more than life. If death or serious bodily injury, life imprisonment. Fine not more than \$20 moillion if an individual, \$75 million if other than an individual.
Marijuana (Schedule I)	More than 10 kgs hashish; 50 to 99 kg marijuana mixture More than 1 kg of hashish oil; 50 to 99 marijuana plants	Not less than 20 yrs. If death or serious bodily injury, not less than 20 yrs., or more than life. Fine \$1 million if an individual, \$5 million if other than an individual.	Not less than 30 yrs. If death or serious bodily injury, life imprisonment. Fine \$2 million if an individual, \$10 million if other than an individual.
Marijuana (Schedule I)	Less than 50 kilograms marijuana (but does not include 50 or more marijuana plants regardless of weight) marijuana plants; 1 to 49 marijuana plants;	Not less than 5 yrs. Fine not more than \$250,000, \$1 million if other than an individual	Not less than 10 yrs. Fine \$500,000 if an individual, \$2 million if other than individual
Hashish (Schedule I)	10 kg or less		
Hashish Oil (Schedule I)	1 kg or less		

<sup>\*</sup>The minimum sentence for a violation after two or more prior convictions for a felony drug offense have become final is a mandatory term of life imprisonment without release and a fine up to \$20 million if an individual and \$75 million if other than an individual.

Source: Drugs of Abuse | A DEA Resource Guide: 2020 EDITION

#### **Review and Distribution**

The Drug and Alcohol Abuse Prevention Policy will be reviewed on a biennial basis to determine its effectiveness by Biennial Drug and Alcohol Review Committee. During the review an analysis of the effectiveness of the methodology will be reviewed in addition to the sanctions imposed. The Drug and Alcohol Abuse Prevention Policy is included in the Ross Annual Security Report that is distributed to all current students and employees by October 1<sup>st</sup> of each year. Prospective student and employees can receive a copy upon request or view it on the Ross website. New students will acknowledge receipt of the Anti-Drug Packet during the enrollment process by initialing the Applicant Disclosure acknowledgement form. New employees will receive a copy during the onboarding process and must sign an acknowledgement form.

## **Smoke-Free and Tobacco-Free Policy**

All Ross campuses are smoke-free and tobacco free (including e-cigarettes and vaping). Smoking is not allowed in the building or in front of the building. It is against the law to smoke within 20 feet of a public building. Local governments can choose to enact stricter laws if desired.

## **Campus Contact Information**

Campus	Associate Directors	Phone Number
Ann Arbor	Tanika Boyd	734-434-7320
Battle Creek	Samantha Kramer	269-324-0431
Benton Harbor	Megan Landry, Ed. Coordinator	269-204-2586
Bowling Green	Melissa Jessup	270-796-2052
Brighton	Lisa Smego	810-227-0160
Canton	Stacey English	734-459-1723
Charleston	Kristin White	304-925-5645
Cincinnati	Tamara Bray	513-851-8500
Davison	Robin Huntley	810-658-1424
Dayton	Rebecca Mullins	937-235-0510
Elyria	Stacy Worden	440-328-8878
Erlanger	Eric Stoneking, Regional Director	859-342-0740
Evansville	Julie Reitz	812-475-9685
Flint	Melissa Del Real, Interim AD	810-733-7488
Fort Wayne	Sara Miller	260-471-4840
Grand Rapids North	Jill Townes, Interim AD	616-588-2203
Granger	Robin VanScoy	574-273-0304
Hopkinsville	Michael Bishop	270-886-1303
Huntsville	Angela Holman	256-430-9740
Jackson	Kathleen Bennett, Ed Coordinator	517-680-4024
Johnson City	April Harr	423-232-6270
Kalamazoo	Carmen Boyd	269-601-7151
Kentwood	Melissa Starkey	616-698-3075
Knoxville	Tonya Boyd, Interim AD	856-297-4800
Kokomo	Edith Hensel	765-453-4864
Lafayette	Michele Maher	765-755-0048
Lansing	Tony Mediate, Regional Director	517-703-9044
Merrillville	Jinal Thompson	219-230-9525
Midland	Jennifer Purifoy	989-633-3068
Morgantown	Amanda Sisler	304-598-3689
Campus	Associate Director	Phone Number
Muncie	Vanessa Luttman	765-282-1950
New Baltimore	Tammy Stanson	586-716-3837
Niles	Angela Harris	330-505-1436
North Canton	Peg McCann, Director	330-494-1214

Ontario	Brian Foster	419-747-2206
Owensboro	Courtney Gish	270-684-5344
Port Huron	Stacy Clark	810-982-0454
Quad Cities	Jennifer Jackson, Regional Director	330-494-1214
Roosevelt Park	Kelly Carney	231-739-1531
Sylvania	Vanessa Ramos	419-882-3203
Saginaw	Ginger Rezmer	989-793-9800
Taylor	Dina Williams	734-374-8260
Warren	Nicole Sosa, Regional Director	248-548-4389

## 2020 Reported Campus Security Statistical Report

Reported to campus officials or local police agencies

The annual statistics involve incidents that occur on campus and on public property which is adjacent to and accessible to the campus. The campus includes any building or property that is owned or controlled by the campus. Public property includes all public property that is within a reasonably contiguous geographic area of the institution such as the sidewalk, street or parking facility.

## Ann Arbor Campus Crime Statistics 4741 Washtenaw Ave, Ann Arbor, MI 48108

	20	18	2019		2020	
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)						
Sexual Assault						
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20	18	2019		2020	
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20		20		_	20
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0

September 2021

## **Battle Creek Campus Crime Statistics**

\*3600 Capital Ave SW, Suite 104, Battle Creek, MI 49015

	20	18	2019		2020	
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)						
Sexual Assault						
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20	18	2019		2020	
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
		18	20	_	20	
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0

<sup>\*</sup>Campus relocated from 6235 South Westnedge, Portage, MI in June 2019

## **Benton Harbor Campus Crime Statistics**

1972 Pipestone Road, Benton Harbor, MI 49022

	2018		2019		2020	
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On
Violent crime occurrences	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	rioperty	rioperty	rioperty	rioperty	0	0
Negligent Manslaughter					0	0
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)					-	-
Sexual Assault						
Rape					0	0
Fondling					0	0
Incest					0	0
Statutory Rape					0	0
Domestic Violence					0	0
Dating Violence					0	0
Stalking					0	0
Robbery					0	0
Aggravated Assault					0	0
Burglary					0	0
Motor Vehicle Theft					0	1
Arson					0	0
Totals					0	1
	20	18	2019		20	-
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Totals					0	0
		18		19	20	-
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
Linuariam Violetia	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Liquor Law Violations					0	0
Drug Law Violations					0	0
Illegal Weapons Possessions					0	0
Totals					U	0

## **Bowling Green Campus Crime Statistics**

1751 Scottsville Rd., Ste. 1, Bowling Green, KY 42104

		18	2019		20		
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On	
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)							
Sexual Assault							
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	
	20	18	2019		2020		
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On	
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	
	20	18	2019		2020		
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On	
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	1	0	0	
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	0	0	0	1	0	0	

## **Brighton Campus Crime Statistic** 8110 Murphy Drive, Brighton, MI 48116

	2012					
	2018		2019		2020	
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)						
Sexual Assault						
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	1	0	0
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	1	0	0
	2018		2019		2020	
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	2018		2019		2020	
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0

## **Canton Campus Crime Statistic**

449558 Ford Rd., Canton, MI 48187

	2018		2019		2020	
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)						
Sexual Assault						
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	2018		2019		2020	
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	2018		2019		2020	
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0

## **Charleston Campus Crime Statistics**

5707 MacCorkle Ave., SE, Ste. 20, Charleston, WV 25304

	2018		2019		2020	
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)						
Sexual Assault						
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	2018		2019		2020	
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	2018		2019		2020	
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0

## **Cincinnati Campus Crime Statistics**

11590 Century Blvd., Ste. 210, Cincinnati, OH 45246

	2018		2019		2020	
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)						
Sexual Assault						
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	2018		2019		2020	
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	2018		2019		2020	
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0

### **Davison Campus Crime Statistics**

815 South State Street, Davison, MI 48423

			•			
		18	20		20	
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)						
Sexual Assault						
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20	18	2019		2020	
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20	18	20	19	20	20
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Liquor Law Violations	0	1	0	0	0	0
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	1	0	0	0	0

### **Dayton Campus Crime Statistics**

4490 Brandt Pike, Dayton, OH 45424

	20	18	20	19	2020		
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On	
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)							
Sexual Assault							
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	1	0	0	0	0	
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	0	1	0	0	0	0	
	20	18	20	19	2020		
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On	
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	
		18	20		20		
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On	
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Drug Law Violations	0	1	0	0	0	1	
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	0	1	0	0	0	1	

# **Elyria Campus Crime Statistics** 120 Market Drive, Elyria, OH 44035

	2018		2019		2020	
Violent Crime Occurrences						_
violent Crime Occurrences	On	On Public	On	On Public	On	On Public
	Campus		Campus		Campus	
Navedon/Non Nogligant Manalayahtan	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)						
Sexual Assault						
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20	18	2019		2020	
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20	18	20	19	20	20
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0

### **Erlanger Campus Crime Statistics**

600 Rodeo Drive, Ste. 2, Erlanger, KY 41018

		10	2020			
	20		20			
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)						
Sexual Assault						
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	1	0	0	0	0
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	1	0	0	0	0
	20	18	20	19	2020	
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20	18	20	19	20	20
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0

### **Evansville Campus Crime Statistics**

227 North Green River Rd., Evansville, IN 47715

	20	18	20	19	2020		
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On	
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)							
Sexual Assault							
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	
	20	18	2019		2020		
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On	
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	
		18	20		20		
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On	
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	

### **Flint Campus Crime Statistics**

G3630 Miller Rd., Ste. D, Flint, MI 48507

	20	18	20	19	2020		
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On	
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)							
Sexual Assault							
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	
	20	18	2019		2020		
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On	
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	
		18	20		20	20	
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On	
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	

### **Fort Wayne Campus Crime Statistics**

4122 Lima Rd., Unit A5, Fort Wayne, IN 46805

	20	18	20	19	2020		
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On	
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)							
Sexual Assault							
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Robbery	0	0	0	1	0	0	
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	14	
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	0	0	0	1	0	14	
	20	18	20	19	2020		
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On	
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	
	20	18	20		20	20	
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On	
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	

### **Grand Rapids North Campus Crime Statistics**

1624 Woodworth, NE, Grand Rapids, MI 49525

	20	18	20	19	2020		
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On	
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)							
Sexual Assault							
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	
	20	18	20	19	20	20	
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On	
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	
		18	20		20		
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On	
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	

### **Granger Campus Crime Statistics**

445 East University Dr., Granger, IN 46530

	20	18	20	19	2020		
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On	
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)							
Sexual Assault							
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	
	20	18	20	19	2020		
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On	
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	
	20	18	20	19	20	20	
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On	
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	

### **Hopkinsville Campus Crime Statistics**

4001 Ft. Campbell Blvd., Hopkinsville, KY 42240

	20	18	20	19	2020		
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On	
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)							
Sexual Assault							
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	
	20	18	20	19	2020		
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On	
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	
		18	20		20		
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On	
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	

### **Huntsville Campus Crime Statistics**

930 Old Monrovia Rd., NW, Ste. 9, Huntsville, AL 35806

	20	18	20	19	2020		
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On	
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)							
Sexual Assault							
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Domestic Violence	2	0	1	0	0	1	
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Aggravated Assault	0	0	1	0	0	1	
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	2	0	2	0	0	2	
	20	18	20	19	2020		
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On	
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	
	20	18	20		20	20	
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On	
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	2	0	2	
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	0	0	0	2	0	2	

### **Jackson Campus Crime Statistics**

113 W. Michigan, Jackson, MI 49201

	20	18	20	19	2020	
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter					0	0
Negligent Manslaughter					0	0
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)						
Sexual Assault						
Rape					0	0
Fondling					0	0
Incest					0	0
Statutory Rape					0	0
Domestic Violence					0	0
Dating Violence					0	0
Stalking					0	0
Robbery					0	0
Aggravated Assault					0	0
Burglary					0	0
Motor Vehicle Theft					0	0
Arson					0	0
Totals					0	0
	_	18	2019		20	
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Totals					0	0
	20		20		20	
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
1	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Liquor Law Violations					0	0
Drug Law Violations					0	0
Illegal Weapons Possessions					0	0
Totals					0	0

### **Johnson City Campus Crime Statistics**

3021 East Oakland Ave., Johnson City, TN 37601

	20	18	20	19	2020		
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On	
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)							
Sexual Assault							
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	
	20	18	20	19	2020		
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On	
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	
	20	18	20	19	20	20	
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On	
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	

### **Kalamazoo Campus Crime Statistics**

5177 West Main St., Ste. A, Kalamazoo, MI 49009

		10	2020			
		18	20			
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)						
Sexual Assault						
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	1	0	0	0	0
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	1	0	0	0	0
	20	18	2019		2020	
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20	18	20	19	20	20
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0

### **Kentwood Campus Crime Statistics**

4528 Brenton S.E., Kentwood, MI 49508

		10		••		
		18	20		20	
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)						
Sexual Assault						
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20	18	2019		2020	
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20	18	20	19	20	20
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0

### **Knoxville Campus Crime Statistics**

206 North Seven Oaks Dr., Knoxville, TN 37922

	20	18	20	19	2020		
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On	
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)							
Sexual Assault							
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	
	20	18	20	19	2020		
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On	
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	
		18	20		20		
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On	
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	

### **Kokomo Campus Crime Statistics**

196 East Southway Blvd., Kokomo, IN 46902

		10		••		
		18	20		20	
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)						
Sexual Assault						
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20	18	2019		2020	
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20	18	20	19	20	20
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0

### **Lafayette Campus Crime Statistics**

2621 Maple Point Drive, Lafayette, IN 47905

	20	10	2019		2020	
Violent Crime Occurrences			_			_
violent Crime Occurrences	On	On Public	On	On Public	On	On Public
	Campus		Campus		Campus	
Navedon/Non Nogligant Manalayahtan	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)						
Sexual Assault						
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20	18	20	19	2020	
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20	18	20	19	20	20
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0

### **Lansing Campus Crime Statistics**

4106 West Saginaw Hwy., Lansing, MI 48917

	20	18	2019		2020	
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)						
Sexual Assault						
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Domestic Violence	0	0	1	0	0	0
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	1	0	0
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	1	1	0	0
	20	18	2019		2020	
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	_	18	20		20	
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0

### **Merrillville Campus Crime Statistics**

500 West Lincoln Highway, Suite A, Merrillville, IN 46140

	20	18	20	19	20	20
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter					0	0
Negligent Manslaughter					0	0
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)						
Sexual Assault						
Rape					0	0
Fondling					0	0
Incest					0	0
Statutory Rape					0	0
Domestic Violence					0	0
Dating Violence					0	0
Stalking					0	0
Robbery					0	0
Aggravated Assault					0	0
Burglary					0	0
Motor Vehicle Theft					0	0
Arson					0	0
Totals					0	0
	20	18	20	19	2020	
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Totals					0	0
	20	_	20		20	-
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Liquor Law Violations					0	0
Drug Law Violations					0	0
Illegal Weapons Possessions					0	0
Totals					0	0

### **Midland Campus Crime Statistics**

2600 North Saginaw, Ste. B, Midland, MI 48640

	20	18	20	19	2020		
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On	
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)							
Sexual Assault							
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	
	20	18	20	19	20	20	
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On	
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	
		18	20		20		
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On	
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	

### **Morgantown Campus Crime Statistics**

1064 Suncrest Towne Centre Dr., Morgantown, WV

	20	18	20	19	2020		
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On	
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)							
Sexual Assault							
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	
	20	18	20	19	20	20	
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On	
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	
		18	20		20		
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On	
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	

### **Muncie Campus Crime Statistics**

411 West Riggin, Muncie, IN 47303

			2020			
		18	20			
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)						
Sexual Assault						
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	1
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	1
	20	18	20	19	2020	
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20	18	20	19	20	20
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0

### **New Baltimore Campus Crime Statistics**

51133 Birch St., Ste. 100, New Baltimore, MI 48047

	20	18	20	19	20	20
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)						
Sexual Assault						
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20	18	2019		2020	
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20	18	20	19	20	20
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0

### **Niles Campus Crime Statistics**

5555 Youngstown-Warren Rd., Unit 909, Niles, OH 44446

	20	18	20	19	2020		
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On	
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)							
Sexual Assault							
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	
	20	18	2019		2020		
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On	
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	
		18	20		20		
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On	
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	

### **North Canton Campus Crime Statistics**

4300 Munson St., NW, Canton, OH 44718

	20	18	20	19	2020		
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On	
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)							
Sexual Assault							
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	
	20	18	20	19	20	20	
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On	
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	
	20	18	20	19	20	20	
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On	
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	

Ontario Campus Crime Statistics 2150 West 4<sup>th</sup> Street, Ontario, OH 44906

	20	10	2019		2020	
Violent Crime Occurrences						_
violent Crime Occurrences	On	On Public	On	On Public	On	On Public
	Campus		Campus		Campus	
Navedon/Non Nogligant Manalayahtan	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)						
Sexual Assault						
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	1
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	1
	20	18	2019		2020	
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20	18	20	19	20	20
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0

### **Owensboro Campus Crime Statistics**

410 Southtown Blvd., Ste. 6, Owensboro, KY 42303

	20	18	20	19	2020		
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On	
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)							
Sexual Assault							
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	
	20	18	20	19	2020		
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On	
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	
		18	20		20		
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On	
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0	

### **Port Huron Campus Crime Statistics**

2887 Krafft Rd., Ste. 700, Port Huron, MI 48060

	20	18	20	19	20	20
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)						
Sexual Assault						
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20	18	20	19	20	20
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20	18	20	19	20	20
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0

#### **Quad Cities Campus Crime Statistics**

\* 1801 East Kimberly Rd., Suite B, Davenport, IA 52807

1001 2450 10		·	l l			
	20	18	20	19	20	20
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)						
Sexual Assault						
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	1
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20	18	2019		2020	
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20	18	20	19	20	20
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0

<sup>\*</sup> moved June 2020 from 2119 East Kimberly Rd., Bettendorf, IA 52722

### **Roosevelt Park Campus Crime Statistics**

950 West Norton Ave., Ste. D., Roosevelt Park, MI 49441

	20	18	20	19	20	20
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)						
Sexual Assault						
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20	18	20	19	2020	
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20	18	20	19	20	20
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0

### **Saginaw Campus Crime Statistics**

4300 Fashion Square Blvd., Ste. 202, Saginaw, MI 48603

	20	18	20	19	20	20
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)						
Sexual Assault						
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Domestic Violence	0	2	0	1	0	0
Dating Violence	1	0	0	1	0	0
Stalking	0	0	0	2	0	0
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	1	2	0	4	0	0
	20	18	2019		2020	
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20	18	20	19	20	20
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0

### **Sylvania Campus Crime Statistics**

5834 Monroe St., Ste. F-J, Sylvania, OH 43560

		10		••		
		18	20		20	
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)						
Sexual Assault						
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20	18	2019		2020	
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20	18	20	19	20	20
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	1
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	1
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	2

## **Taylor Campus Crime Statistics** 22311 Eureka Rd., Taylor, MI 48180

		10	2020			
		18	20			
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)						
Sexual Assault						
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	1	0	0	0	0
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	1	0	0	0	0
	20	18	2019		2020	
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20	18	20	19	20	20
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0

#### **Warren Campus Crime Statistics**

4237 E. 12 Mile Road, Warren, MI 48092

	20	18	20	19	20	20
Violent Crime Occurrences	On	On	On	On	On	On
	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Murder/Non-Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Negligent Manslaughter	0	0	0	0	0	0
Sex Offenses (forcible or non-forcible)						
Sexual Assault						
Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fondling	0	0	0	0	0	0
Incest	0	0	0	0	0	0
Statutory Rape	0	0	0	0	0	0
Domestic Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Dating Violence	0	0	0	0	0	0
Stalking	0	0	0	0	0	0
Robbery	0	0	0	0	0	0
Aggravated Assault	0	0	0	0	0	0
Burglary	0	0	0	0	0	0
Motor Vehicle Theft	0	0	0	0	0	0
Arson	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20	18	2019		20	20
Number of Hate Crime Incidents for	On	On	On	On	On	On
the Above Crimes	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0
	20	18	20		20	_
Non-Violent Campus Disciplinary	On	On	On	On	On	On
Action or Arrest	Campus	Public	Campus	Public	Campus	Public
	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property	Property
Liquor Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Drug Law Violations	0	0	0	0	0	0
Illegal Weapons Possessions	0	0	0	0	0	0
Totals	0	0	0	0	0	0

<sup>\*</sup>Campus relocated from 29429 John R Road, Madison Heights, MI in March 2021